
 

100 Executive Boulevard, Suite 204, Ossining, New York 10562 
Phone: (914) 944-3377 – Email: Info@arqpc.com 

 

October 30, 2023 
 
Mr. Jeff Faiella, Chairman 
PLANNING BOARD 
Village of Buchanan 
Village Hall Municipal Building 
236 Tate Avenue 
Buchanan, New York 10511 
 
Re: 3176 Albany Post Road (Site Plan Review) 
      (S/B/L: 43.16 – 2 – 11, Zoning District: “ C-1 ”) 
 
 
Dear Mr. Faiella & Honorable Members of the Planning Board, 
 
As it relates to the aforementioned property location, our last appearance before this Board was on September 16, 
2021 for the purpose of addressing several “Order-to-Remedy” and a “Stop Work Order” issued against our Clients 
property. Regrettably, unforeseen issues unrelated to the proposed building, delayed our resubmittal.  
 
The intent of the redevelopment of the property however, has not changed. The intent is to develop the existing 
property into a mixed-use building, using the basement of the existing building as storage, with the 1st floor of the 
building as commercial/retail space, and with the 2nd floor to house two(2) Residential Apartments at approx.. 850 
SqFt each. 
 
We refer you to the attached Planning Board Decision and Order, advising that until such time the “slope 
remediation/restoration” has been addressed, and to the “satisfaction of the Village Engineer”, the application 
would not be considered. Please be advised that the remediation/restoration of the slopes has since been undertaken 
and completed as is outlined in the updated Topographic Survey provided in the attached package, hence our return 
to the Board for this review and anticipated approval.  
 
Also, please note and kindly take into consideration that all prior comments and observances noted by the 
Engineering Consultant (“James J. Kahn Engineering, P.C.”) have been taken into consideration and/or included in 
the provided update plans attached. A copy of Kahns’ last round of comments have also been included in this 
package. 
 
Please accept our thanks and appreciate in advance for your time and consideration. As always, should you or the 
Board Members have any additional questions or comments, please feel free to contact our office at your earliest 
convenience. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jorge B. Hernandez, R.A., A.I.A. 
President 
 
Cc: Attachments/Enclosures 
       Job File No.: 20-117 
 


































































































